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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parishes of Woodbastwick, Ranworth and Panxworth, held on Wednesday, 14th May 2014 at Woodbastwick Village Hall at 7.30 p.m

Present: 

Parish councillors: Stuart Goodall, Sue Hitchcock (Parish Council Chairman), Mike Deveson, Barbara Garrett, Karen Sahlsberg, Tricia Guin (Clerk).

Residents attending (2) were welcomed by the Parish Council Chairman.

1. Apologies: 

Parish councillors Kit Cator, Roy Champion, Tree Warden Carol Champion and PCSO Bob Hall.

No attendance by District or County Councillors.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 8th May 2013:

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 8th May 2013 were agreed to be correct.  Sue Hitchcock, as Chairman of the Parish Council, signed the minutes on behalf of the meeting.

3. Matters arising from those minutes:

Item 8 Community Neighbourhood Watch Scheme for Ranworth: This is now up and running.  KS has offered to provide the same for Panxworth, and will distribute some information amongst residents.

4. Police Report:
PCSO Bob Hall sent his annual report, which stated there had been 19 recorded crimes, an increase on last year.  This consisted of 8 thefts, 7 burglaries and 4 violence against a person.

5. County and District Council Report:

There was no report provided for County matters.

Councillor Sue Lawn provided her annual report (attached), and this was read to the meeting by SH.

6. Parish Council Report:

Sue Hitchcock gave a report (attached).  There were no questions on her report.

7. Parish Council Financial Report:

The parish clerk, Tricia Guin, presented the Parish Council’s spending summary for the year ended 31st March 2014 (attached).

8. Parishioners’ Forum:
Parishioners were invited to discuss any issues.  One issue was raised regarding

the communication between the Parish Council, Broadland District Council

(BDC) and the Broads Authority (BA).   The resident expressed the view that any

matters regarding the three villages should involve the Parish Council as well as

BDC and BA.  

The Parish Council was also made aware of issues regarding rubbish being left 

in Ranworth.

9. Any Other Business:
None raised

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 19:55

The next Annual Meeting will be at 7.30pm on Wednesday 13 May 2015 at Woodbastwick Village Hall.

Signed…………………………………..

Dated:………………………….

          Chairman of the Parish Council


[image: image2.jpg]NORFOLK

CONSTABULARY
Our Priority is You





	Woodbastwick
	Burglary Dwelling
	Burglary Non-Dwelling
	Crime Other
	Criminal Damage
	Drugs Offences
	Fraud and Forgery
	Sexual Offences
	Theft from Motor Vehicle
	Theft of MV Inc. TWOC
	Theft Other
	Violence Against Person
	Total

	2013 / 2014
	4
	3
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	8
	4
	19

	2012 / 2013
	2
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	4
	0
	6


    
Yearly report from Broadland district council May 2014

Dear Parish Councillors & Residents of Ranworth & Woodbastwick

On the 1st of April 2014 Broadland District Council celebrated 40years of service and I am very proud to be part of this Council celebrating its 40th Anniversary and all its achievements over the past 40years. 

Budget 2014/2015

At the conclusion of my first year as your Broadland Councillor I can open my report on the same note as I did 12 months ago and tell you that I am very proud to report that once again the Officers and Councillors of Broadland District Council have worked very hard to ensure that there will be no increase to the Council Tax Rate for 2014/2015 and I can assure you that your Conservative led Broadland Council will continue to work hard throughout the coming year to ensure that we will progress to our record of 6 consecutive years of freezing the Council Tax for our residents.

Planning

Planning is still a major issue in our district but the adoption of the JCS and moving towards getting sites allocated is helping relive the pressures. I successfully had many applications throughout the district  refused at committee on all the occasions I asked for the committee for support. The applicants all appealed against the decision made by your local Broadland Council to the Planning Inspector in Bristol and unfortunately the Planning Inspectors sitting in Bristol saw fit to grant the appeal on all but one of the appeals and unfortunately Broadland District Council had to find cost of £50,000+.

 I cannot emphasise enough the approval to build another 300+ houses in Blofield was not granted by Broadland District Council. The Cllrs on our committee were understanding and sympathise with the request of the residents of Blofield, but the Planning Inspector was not. 

Crime & Anti Social Behaviour 

Broadland District Council still leads the way as one of the safest areas to live, constantly striving to reduce crime and anti social behaviour. We again are currently on target to see a  reduction of  anti social behaviour in our area. We are also focusing on how we can help residents who have been part of Hate Crimes. As well as helping victims we are making efforts to make people aware that the partnership will help and advice residents on how to report theses crimes.  

Housing 

Broadland  has recently handed over 4 affordable new homes in the Salhouse area and there a currently 26 new homes under construction across the Broadland District. Hopefully these homes will be occupied before the end of the year. 

Recycling

Broadland still lead the way with Recycling and this autumn will see the commencement of the next stage of our endeavours to increase the amount of recycling for our grey bins by introducing Glass, Plastics pots and Tetra packs to our list of recycling products. This should come on stream  in October of this year.   

News in brief for the coming year 2014/2015
The Postwick Hub has commence construction this week and it should be completed by November 2015. There will be disruption to commuters using the Southern by Pass but Highways have assured us they will do their upmost to keep disruption to a minimum.

Nominations Sought for Green and Enhancement Awards 

Do you know of a historic building such as a church, barn or house which has been altered and as a result made a positive contribution to your locality? Or perhaps there is a scheme in a public space that has benefitted the area where you live? These  projects could win an accolade as nominations are open for Broadland District Council’s Enhancement Awards and Green Awards.The Enhancement Awards, which have been running for more than 30 years, are to recognise existing buildings in the Broadland District that have been converted, extended or altered to the benefit of the local community.   Please see Broadland website for more information.

On the whole Broadland District Councill are still working hard to make our towns and villages safe and vibrant, and will endeavour to maintain the key ambitions of economic success, environmental excellence, careful planning and continue to reduce crime and anti-social behaviour.  

Please be aware that there are a group of Cllr’s and Officers focused on resolving the waste removal at Ranworth and we will endeavour to have the matter resolved before the end of this summer season.  

Cllr Sue Lawn.

Woodbastwick Parish Council

Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth
Chairman’s Annual Report May 2014

At the Annual Meeting in May 2013 I was elected Chairman for another year together with Kit Cator as Vice Chairman.  His help and support over the year has very important.

The Parish Council has met 6 times, alternating the meetings between Woodbastwick and Ranworth.

It was with regret that the Council received the resignation of two councillors during the year – Nicola Cohen and Maggie Manton. The vacancies were advertised but unfortunately no volunteers came forward.  It was therefore decided to co-opt two volunteers so that the full quota of councillors was maintained over the coming year.  I am very pleased that Karen Sahlsberg from Panxworth and Stuart Goodall from Ranworth agreed to join the Council as co-opted members until the election in 2015.  Although this leaves Kit as the only councillor actually living in Woodbastwick I have stressed that the parish councillors consider themselves to be representatives of all the residents in all three villages.

Tricia Guin has gradually become acquainted with the business of the Council but it is with regret that we are to lose her by the end of June.  She has been offered a job with more hours which is obviously more beneficial to her financially.  So we are currently in the process of recruiting a replacement.

In September last year Norfolk County Council made an Order that the footpath from Ranworth to Panxworth should be added to the Definitive Map of Public Rights of Way.  The Notice was duly published in the Eastern Daily Press on 4th October.  However, objections were received and the Order is now in the process of being submitted to the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs.

Pressure has continued to be applied regarding the speed limit in Panxworth.  Last October a meeting took place with Norfolk County Councillor Tom Garrod and Simon Briggs of the Highways Dept.  The number of sugar beet lorries through the village was discussed as well as the speed limit.  Tom suggested a meeting should be set up with Cantley factory to discuss the issues and this took place on 4th December with Steve Lynn, Factory Manager, Patrick Barraclough, Agriculture Operations Manager, and John Emerson, Agricultural Business Manager.  The Parish Council was represented by Sue Hitchcock, Barbara Garrett, Mike and Liz Deveson.   The Cantley management were very mindful of the concerns expressed regarding the number of lorries and promised to look into the possibility of an alternative route.  They gave their support to the campaign to have the speed limit reduced and promised action if any haulage drivers were deemed to be driving inappropriately.  

A follow-up meeting took place in Panxworth on 7th May  when a walk through the village was taken to experience the traffic problems first hand.  Whilst a different route for the lorries cannot be found, the factory management are very aware of the road problems and suggested that a weight limit restriction should be investigated together with signs to encourage traffic to slow down.  Following this meeting, Tom asked the Highways Dept for an up-date of where the Panxworth speed limit stood on the works schedule.  The response given subsequently indicates that the necessary procedures will take approximately 10 weeks.  The Parish Council will continue to monitor the situation and keep pressure on the Highways Dept. 

continued……
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The Parish Council found itself in the middle of a finance-based tussle between Broadland and the Broads Authority – each Authority insisting that the other one should take responsibility 

regarding refuse collection on the Staithe at Ranworth.  This has created a not inconsiderable  amount of work for the Parish Council after it was announced, with just two weeks’ notice,  that the compactor would be removed.  No other provision was provided so the Parish Council immediately paid for a wheelie bin to be installed over the winter.  This proved to be inadequate and after much pressure put upon Broadland and the Broads Authority, three large wheelie bins were placed on the site.  These were still not sufficient and finally a fourth bin was provided.  The Council will continue to monitor the situation closely particularly over the busy summer period.

Roy Champion, Mike Deveson and Sue Hitchcock met with Keith Simpson MP on 31st January during which a number of issues were raised with him.

South Walsham Parish Council had requested that the Ranworth direction sign on the green be reduced in size as it was felt to be somewhat large and overpowering.  Highways Department have now provided a smaller sign at no extra cost to Woodbastwick Parish Council.

Sue Lawn and Lana Hempsall attended Parish Council meetings and made the councillors aware of Norfolk County Council and Broads Authority matters.

The Councillors have continued to work hard on behalf of parishioners and I am very grateful to them for all the time they have given to Parish Council matters and for all the support given to me over the year.

	Woodbastwick Parish Council
	
	
	
	

	Income and expenditure for the year ended 31st March 2014
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	31.03.13
	
	
	31.03.14
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Income:
	
	
	
	
	

	3,000
	 Precept 
	
	3,000
	
	
	

	0
	 HMRC Repayment 
	248
	
	
	

	0
	 Training bursary 
	 
	
	
	

	0
	 Sundry income 
	0
	
	
	

	3
	 Interest received 
	2
	
	
	

	3,003
	
	
	3,250
	
	
	

	
	 Expenditure: 
	
	
	
	

	1,916
	 Clerk's salary 
	1,405
	
	
	

	0
	 Grass cutting 
	0
	
	
	

	65
	 Phone box costs 
	34
	
	
	

	
	 Admin costs: 
	
	
	
	

	90
	    Room hire 
	90
	
	
	

	50
	    External audit 
	0
	
	
	

	69
	    Internal audit 
	130
	
	
	

	133
	    Subscriptions 
	193
	
	
	

	288
	    Insurance 
	282
	
	
	

	253
	    Stationery,phone 
	209
	
	
	

	350
	 S. 137 donations 
	50
	
	
	

	100
	 Other donations 
	0
	
	
	

	0
	 Capital - grit bins 
	0
	
	
	

	416
	 Repairs to signs and boards 
	65
	
	
	

	0
	 Postage re footpath forms 
	0
	
	
	

	35
	 Training   
	
	0
	
	
	

	3,765
	
	
	2,458
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	5,823
	 Balance b/f 1st April 
	5,061
	
	
	

	-762
	 Expenditure over income 
	
	
	
	

	
	 Income over expediture 
	792
	
	
	

	5,061
	 Balance c/f 31st March 
	5,853
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	214
	Treasurer's Account
	1,007
	
	
	

	5,023
	Savings Account
	5,025
	
	
	

	5,237
	
	
	6,032
	
	
	

	-196
	 Amount payable to clerk 
	-179
	
	
	

	21
	VAT to reclaim
	0
	
	
	

	5,061
	Total assets
	5,853
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Acle Safer Neighbourhood Team


Acle Police Station


Norwich Road


Acle


Norfolk


NR13 3BU


Tel:      (01493) 333262 


 Fax:	 (01493) 333160


www.norfolk.police.uk


 Non-Emergency Tel: 101

















Please find above charts giving comparisons of crimes reported for the two consecutive years in the parish, this is in addition to the regular reports I submit. Unfortunately there has been a rise in reported crime this year however this is not just in your area but a trend all over.





PCSO 8238 Bob Hall









